
ADAMS LAW 
 
The National Child Search Assistance Act of 1990 established reporting requirements that 
address hindrances to the timely entry of missing children into NCIC. Among other things, the 
act require states to ensure that Law Enforcement DO NOT impose waiting periods before 
accepting and making reports of missing children and that Law Enforcement immediately enter 
information on the missing child into NCIC. The Adam Walsh Child Protection Act of 2006 
establishes the requirements for handling reports of missing children. Among other things, the 
Adam Walsh Act established measurable and more specific requirements that reports be 
entered into NCIC WITHIN 2 HOURS OF NOTIFICATION. The Adam Walsh Act characterizes this 
change as improving the chances of recovery of missing children, because of research has 
showed that children that were abducted and murdered were killed within 3 hours of being 
kidnapped. 
 
The Lincoln Memorial University Police is dedicated to making every attempt to locate missing 
children.  All cases pertaining to missing children will be immediately assigned to our criminal 
investigator.  The investigator will work closely with local, state, and federal agencies, in an 
effort to locate and return your child as soon as possible.  The investigator also has at his 
disposal the Missing Person Manual that is to be utilized in an effort to locate your missing 
child.  All information will be entered into NCIC, an Amber Alert will be deployed and the 
investigator will work closely with the Missing and Exploited Children Network. 
 
What to Do if Your Child is Missing 
 
If you believe your child is missing, it is critical that you act immediately. If the child is missing 
from your home, search the house. You should check closets, piles of laundry, under the beds, 
inside old refrigerators—anywhere a child could crawl or hide. Check the immediate area 
around your house, backyard, and garage. Check with neighbors and friends of the child. If you 
cannot find your child, immediately call the police at 911 or the LMU Police at (423) 869-6911. 
 
If you are at a shopping mall or department store, immediately notify the store manager or 
security office and ask for assistance in finding your child. After this, immediately telephone the 
police at 911. 
 
If it occurs on campus immediately contact the campus police at (423) 869-6911. 
 
What Will Happen 
 
When talking with the police, remain calm, give the police your name and address, and advise 
them that you want to report your child missing. Give police a full description of your child and 
the clothing your child was last wearing. The dispatcher broadcasts the description to units in 
the field. The dispatcher will then dispatch a police car to your location. All juvenile missing 
persons under 16 years of age on the Lincoln Memorial University campus are considered 



critical; all calls will be answered promptly. However, police responses may be expedited if any 
of these unusual circumstances exist: 
 

 The child is younger than 7 years of age 

 Your child is mentally incapacitated or in need of medicine or medical attention 

 You find evidence of foul play or the child is with an adult who you think might harm the 
child 

Once a report is initiated, if any of the above circumstances exist, the Watch Commander for 
the Police Department, will make a determination if a command post—a nearby base of 
operations—is warranted. The Watch Commander makes careful consideration of all the facts 
surrounding the disappearance of your child. 
 
An immediate search for your child will commence. A detective will responds to the scene and 
an immediate investigation begins. If the detective is not, the Watch Commander will assigns a 
officer until the detective becomes available. Once a command post is established it will not be 
disbanded without the prior approval of the Director of campus Safety Operations, or until the 
child has been located. 
 


